CITY OF FORT PIERCE, FLORIDA
City Commission Meeting

Agenda Item #

Commission Meeting March 19, 2012

To : The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission
Through: David L. Recor, ICMA-CM, City Manager
From : John R. Andrews, P.E., City Engineer%
Re : SR A1lA Project Status Update
Date : March 6, 2012
ISSUE(S): SR A1lA Project Status Update
SUMMARY: Phase I - Bayshore to Gulfstream less Roundabout:

The east side of South Ocean Drive roadway
between Avalon and Gulfstream is currently
under construction. Paving is scheduled for
March 9™ with the sidewalk, street lighting,
irrigation and landscaping to follow.

South Ocean Drive in its entirety should open to
two-way traffic in late March or early April.

Water main and the underground electrical
installations are underway along Seaway Drive.
The construction of the drainage along Seaway
Drive is proceeding.

Topographic information has been obtained along
Bayshore Drive in order to resolve some drainage
issues at the Seaway intersection. Staff is
currently reviewing the information and preparing
a design sketch in order for the contractor to
provide pricing.

Substantial construction completion October
2012.

Phase IV - Seaway/S. Ocean Roundabout (Includes
Seaway improvements east of the roundabout):

Plans currently being reviewed by FDOT.

FDOT has requested certification of the Title
Search documentation. This request is being
handled by the City Attorney’s office.
Construction expected to correspond with Phase 1
construction timeline.
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FISCAL IMPACT:
RECOMMENDATION:
ALTERNATIVES:
RESPONSIBLE STAFF:
COORDINATED WITH:

ATTACHMENTS:

N/A

N/A

N/A

Engineering Department
FDOT

None
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